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My soul, wait in silence for God alone, For my hope is from Him. He alone is my rock and my salvation, My refuge; |
will not be shaken. My salvation and my glory rest on God; The rock of my strength, my refuge is in God. Trust in Him
at all times, you people; Pour out your hearts before Him; God is a refuge for us. Psalm 62:5-8

For by grace you have been saved through faith; and this is not of yourselves, it is the gift of God; Eph. 2:8

Dear Friends and Brethern,
Trusting, waiting, believing, resting, in our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, gives us stability, protection, a present and

eternal refuge from all storms. We are safe in Him, forgiven by God because of His salvation purchased for us on Calvary’s
hill, so now he provides for us THE Rock of safety and the refuge for our soul. Only He has done this and there is no other
Savior. Trust in the Lord at all times!

We thank the Lord for His continued grace and mercy poured out upon us. The ministry here in Mexico continues
to advance, the Gospel is preached, the Scriptures are taught, disciples are made, and more people continue know the
Lord and trust in Him. This is only possible because God is our Refuge.

Lalo (Eduardo) is one of our second year students in the “full time” on campus program. He is originally from
Mexico City, and felt God calling him to the ministry shortly after his father passed away due to Covid during the
pandemic. His older brother Abraham, is one of our Bible School graduates and is now a pastor/missionary in Honduras.
Lalo serves as an MITC student missionary assigned to the La Cumbre church, and serves in the mission of Dos Rios. There
‘ ] [ he teaches Bible studies, and shares the Gospel. This past month he had a
\ ~ & E ¢ tremendous opportunity to share on a much larger scale thanks to the visiting
s k missionary Dental Team from Lousiana. As the dentists restored, extracted,




and cleaned teeth, those waiting to be seen wanted to know the reason that these people had come from the US to help them
with their dental health, all free of any monetary charge. That is where Lalo explained that it was all because of the Love of the
Lord Jesus Christ that the work was being done, and that was why the dentists and helpers were in their town. The dentists

‘| and hygienists from Baton Rouge were led by Drs. Cody Cowen, and Michael

J Juban. The translating team was led by our alumni pastor Danny Hernandez
from Broadmoor Espafiol in Shreveport. The clinic was a huge impact upon this
town that greatly needs the Gospel. The dental team also served up in the
mountain region among the Nahualt people where again their service was a
huge blessing and helped to share the Gospel and love of Jesus in word and

I deed. We are thankful to the Lord for providing this group to help in our ministry
i here in Mexico.

‘ The youth group from Lakes Church from Florida, came and joined with us
B/| for a week of service and fellowship. The youth partnered during the week with
our full time students in their daily chores to help with the upkeep of the of our
campus and facilities, The group also helped with new construction and repairs.
During the afternoons they also joined with our students to visit churches and
orphanages and the mountain villages, to share the Gospel and do ministry
among the children. There were also several of the church staff members here
helping Luis Ruiz the team leader (youth pastor), with the groups’ activities and
: also teaching and preaching. Many good friendships were made among the
students from the US and Mexico, and there was an overall encouragement to
" serve the Lord taking advantage of the young age and the strength that goes
. along with it. We hope many of the youth visiting will also be called by the Lord
, to full time ministry and will be used for the glory of the Lord. One of the
moments everyone enjoyed greatly during the week was a shared Cuban
Sandwich meal that Pastor Luis and his team fixed for everyone. We thank the
Lord for his many blessings during this time.

Juan Romero is also one of our graduate pastors. Juan is pastors a church up
in a the town of Santa Maria la Alta. His church and ministry were recently
blessed by a donation of church pews made by a visiting group from Texas called
the Ambassadors for Christ. This team has been coming down for many years
and their specialty is carpentry work led by Red Miller. Many of our churches in
the mountains have been blessed with a set of 12 pews made during one week
by this visiting group., Terry Boening and Pastor Adam were the group leaders
from Yoakum Texas. Their work this year will be a blessing for this church located
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over the mountains in Puebla about a 3 hour drive from here. Juan’s
church has been growing in number and now will be able to better

accommodate those attending. We are thankful for these brethren from
the region of south Texas.

One of the biggest opportunities for sharing the Gospel has been
our Eye Surgery Campaign that has been going on since 1978. This
effort is led and coordinated by Dr. Tom Robinson a MITC board
member and ophthalmologist from Alexandria, La. Each trip hundreds
of people are treated and operated to help their eyesight. Cataract
surgeries, and strabismus surgeries for children, are all performed
here on campus during a 3 day campaign during which the whole
mission campus and Bible School staff and students, become a huge
clinic to receive the patients and their relatives who accompany them.
Dr. Robinson is joined by several doctors from the US and from Mexico
to perform the surgeries free of charge to those in need of help from
all over southern Mexico. We have teams of our students helping in
the operating rooms, waiting rooms, all ready to share a word of the
Love of Christ and the Gospel message. We are thankful for the many
helping hands and hearts that make this outreach possible. Our prayer
is that all who come will come to know and believe in the Lord Jesus as
their eternal Refuge.

®D7 Robinson at work

Thank you for your loving prayers and support for us here at MITC,
God uses each one of us as we serve together to bring blessing and
hope through the Gospel to this part of the world, here in Mexico. May
the Lord receive glory through all. God bless you.

By His Grace,
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Memorials and Honorariums » March-April

In Memory of: From:  In Honor of: From:
Dr. Johnny Omohumdro ........cccccccevvvveennen.. David Sherman Mark Webb........cccoeeiieiieieieceeeeeeeeee e William Keesler
Linda Pearson........ccccueeeeciieeeeciiee e Robert Pearson Mark & Sherri Hagerhjelm................... Paul & Danielle Cooper
Ken Tubbs ..o, Ken & Mary Nell Holde Happy Birthday:

Nelda LeSter......ccevssssvmmrrnesssssimrrensss Ken & Mary Nell Holde Amelia Rockwell........cccoevveviveniiieeeees Jim & Susan McNeer

Betty Trouten.....cceveeeeieeeeee e The Shackelford’s caroline Wilson.............____ Jim & Susan McNeer

Gary McINNiS...cooovveieeiieiicee e, Jim & Susan McNeer

Gary MCINNiS. e Jiraraie: 8 Taress DURn JIMMCNEEr ..., Susan McNeer
Jim MCNeer.......ooiiieeiieeeeeeeeee e, David & Ruthie Bryant
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